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Summary of the meeting of November 2, 2010

The Chair, Mr. Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the Organization of American States (OAS), opened the Working Group meeting and presented for consideration the order of business (document CAAP/GT/RVPP-64/10), which was adopted as presented.
1. Presentation and consideration of the draft Work Plan and Calendar of Meetings of the Working Group 

The Chair submitted to the delegations for their consideration the draft Work Plan and Calendar of Meetings of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs, document CAAP/GT/RVPP-63/10.  He asked the delegations to discuss and agree on the topics to be taken up at each of the scheduled meetings, as shown on the calendar.  Before offering the floor to the delegations, the Chair gave an account of the background and history of the Working Group and its work in the previous term.  He proposed employing the same structure as the previous year and establishing a sequence of goals and deadlines:  (1) by June 2011 and the regular session of the General Assembly; (2) by October 2011 and the special session of the General Assembly; and (3) in the medium and long terms.

The delegations expressed their support for the Work Plan and Calendar proposed by the Chair.  They noted the importance of the discussions to be held in the context of the reengineering work package.  They also said a strategy should be devised so as not to repeat the work of the previous year and to bring about improved organization and efficiency.  On that point, the Chair said he agreed that in this current term the Working Group should offer recommendations for decisions by the political bodies and that, to that end, the Working Group should focus on decision-making.
The delegations also said it was important to establish ties between the tasks of the Working Group and the Organization’s strategic planning process.  They also asked how the Group’s work would be coordinated with that of the CAAP.  The Chair replied that the work is complementary and the Working Group provides technical inputs to the CAAP on each of the topics. 

The Working Group endorsed the approach suggested by the Chair and went on to discuss the topics to be addressed in the reengineering work package.  The Chair recalled the work carried out in the preceding term and shared a list of possible topics to be addressed in this current term.  The delegations asked to see these proposals in writing, in order better to study the topics.  The Chair promised to send the member states, in the near future, a Chair’s note on the reengineering topics and a list of possible topics to be addressed during the term. 

2. Other business
There being no further comments, the meeting was concluded. 
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